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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

October 24, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

The U.S. Senate yesterday passed S. 1589, the FY 2004 Transportation, Treasury, and General Government Appropriations bill by a vote of 91 Yeas and 3 Nays.  The bill now goes to a conference committee where the differences between the House and Senate versions will be reconciled.

S. 1589 provides $78.9 billion for the Department of Transportation: $33.8 billion for the Federal Highways Administration and $7.305 billion for the Federal Transit Administration.  
The majority of funding the LACMTA receives from this legislation is derived from formula funding.  The LACMTA received the following earmarks in S. 1589:

New Starts


$5 million for Los Angeles Eastside LRT project

Bus and Bus Facilities

$3 million for LACMTA Buses

For your review, the text of a colloquy concerning the Eastside Light Rail Line that was held between U.S. Senator Boxer, U.S. Senator Diane Feinstein and U.S. Senator Patty Murray is attached as a separate document.  The colloquy was conducted yesterday on the floor of the U.S. Senate during consideration of the FY 2004 Transportation, Treasury, and General Government Appropriations bill.
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The following summarizes the final actions of the Legislature and Governor with respect to transportation related legislation

SB 314 (Murray) ½ Cent Sales Tax for Los Angeles County

The Governor signed without comment, SB 314. The bill authorizes the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (LACMTA) to impose an additional ½ sales tax in Los Angeles County upon the approval of the voters in that county.  The tax would be limited to a 6 1/2 year period and would be dedicated to transportation related capital projects and programs.  The MTA had taken a Work with Author position on the bill. 

SB 504 (Kuehl) Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority 

The Governor also signed SB 504 (Kuehl). This bill would create the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority to oversee and administer final design and construction contracts for the completion of a Los Angeles Exposition light rail project from downtown Los Angeles to the City of Santa Monica.  In the signing message the Governor indicated that the legislation is not a state mandate similar to the legislation creating the Pasadena Construction Authority and that the author has committed to carrying legislation next year which will clarify that the new authority is not a state mandate.  The MTA had taken a Work with Author position on the bill.

AB 199 (Oropeza) Public Transit Employer-Employee Relations Act

The Governor signed AB 199 (Oropeza) which creates a separate section of law regulating the Transit Operations Supervisors at the MTA and placing jurisdiction for that law under the Public Employees Relations Board.  The MTA had previously taken an Oppose position on the bill.  

Please feel free to contact the following staff for Federal issues Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.  For State issues please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at 

(213) 922-2122 with any questions related to this Legislative Brief.
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